COPY.
Llopd's Register of Shipping,

71, Fenchurch Street, E.C.3.

19th August, 1938,

Dear 8irs,
I am in receipt of your letter of the

17th instant relating to the survey by the Soclety's
Surveyors of a marine boliler, at present lying at Sunderland,
built by Messre. Samel && Cos, Union Iron Works,
Millwall, for Messrs. Orabtree & Co., Yarmouth (Engine No.408)
and fitted in 1910 in the drifter "WEST ANGLIA".

In confirmation of my telephone
message to you this morning, I have to say that from
enguiries made 'of: the Board of Trade it would eppear that
no plan of the boiler in question is available at their
0ffice, mor have they any record of its construction.

In the circumstences, it will be
necessary for the Owners to produce evidence that the
material of the boiler is open hearth steel of mormel boller
quality, or that the boller has been built under the
supervision of a competent suthority; further, for a plan
of the boiler to be prepared, the scantlings verified by the
Soclety's Surveyors and the plan submitted to this Office




